SHAP President’s Message

It’s back to work after vacationing (!) with fellow fruit growers on the IFTA tour.   Thankfully real work isn’t as hard as touring.  Perhaps it was the thought of managing the extensive size of the grower operations we saw or the heat index that exhausted me, but I know I was glad to get back to my 45 acres!   Thank you to all who organized the tour and to growers who took the time to host the group.  I was glad none of them put us to work-maybe they didn’t realize how much hand thinning a group of accomplished growers and researchers could do in a short time! Hats off to the folks at The Round Barn and the Biglerville Fire Hall,  and to all who prepared appetizers for the Monday evening reception.  The food and service was exceptional.
At the FREC Field Day portion of the meeting SHAP was pleased to present to Dr. Larry Hull an award of appreciation for all he has done for the Pennsylvania fruit industry. Dr. Hull has been the guiding force behind more than $10 million in research grants for development of integrated pest management programs for deciduous fruit systems which has resulted in significant reductions in the amount of pesticides used by growers.  In spite of this as I am writing this letter at my computer a codling moth has just flown up and landed on the keyboard!  Had it done that a month ago it may have ended up bronzed, just like the insect trap presented to Dr. Hull!

Of course it reminds me of a life lesson I learned  a long ago time and a place far away…before attending the main campus of Penn State and living at various apartments I had never known what a cockroach looked like-didn’t have them in my parents’ home.  Finding them in kitchen drawers and sneaking across counters in the apartments made me next to crazy as I detested them. On top of it all there was a huge terrarium of them in the entomology lab at Penn State. Ughh!  I really became fanatical when I saw them.  Then, thinking I had left them behind when I graduated, I walked into my parent’s home and the first thing I saw was a huge one scurrying across the entry way floor!  It was many months later before I realized that I had to face my fears and get past my phobia.  Once it was conquered I don’t remember them being around nearly as much.   Over the ensuing years this has happened with other things I have struggled with until I sucked it up and declared my fears irrational.  (Writing this Presidents’ letter is a great example!) 
May this coming month be one of abundant and safe harvest!

Respectfully, 

Carolyn McQuiston
